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Transportation Committee

HB 2386
Brief Description:  Addressing off-duty traffic control provided by Washington state patrol 

officers.

Sponsors:  Representatives Hutchins, Timmons, Robertson, Donaghy, Low, Paul, Barkis, 
Lekanoff, Caldier, Couture, Shavers and Rule.

Brief Summary of Bill

Authorizes Washington State Patrol (WSP) officers to use WSP vehicles 
when engaged in off-duty uniformed employment providing traffic 
control services to the Washington State Department of Transportation 
and other state agencies, subject to guidelines adopted by the Chief of 
the WSP. 

•

Requires that the WSP must be reimbursed for the use of the vehicle at 
the prevailing rate for state employee rate for mileage and hours of 
usage.

•

Hearing Date:  1/24/24

Staff: Beth Redfield (786-7140).

Background:

Generally, no state employee or officer may use any person, money, or property under their 
official control or direction for private benefit or gain.
 
Washington State Patrol (WSP) officers may engage in private law enforcement off-duty 
employment in uniform or in plainclothes, for private benefit, under guidelines adopted by the 
Chief of the WSP.  Use of their uniforms is considered to be a de minimus use of state property.

This analysis was prepared by non-partisan legislative staff for the use of legislative 
members in their deliberations. This analysis is not part of the legislation nor does it 
constitute a statement of legislative intent.
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The 2023-25 Omnibus Transportation budget authorizes WSP officers engaged in off-duty 
uniformed employment providing traffic control services to the Washington State Department of 
Transportation (WSDOT) and other state agencies to use WSP vehicles for the purposes of the 
employment, subject to guidelines adopted by the Chief of the WSP.  The WSP must be 
reimbursed for the use of the vehicle at the prevailing rate for state employee rate for mileage 
and hours of usage.

Summary of Bill:

Washington State Patrol officers may use WSP vehicles when engaged in off-duty uniformed 
employment providing traffic control services to the WSDOT and other state agencies, subject to 
guidelines adopted by the Chief of the WSP.  The WSP must be reimbursed for the use of the 
vehicle at the prevailing rate for state employee rate for mileage and hours of usage.

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Not requested.

Effective Date:  The bill takes effect 90 days after adjournment of the session in which the bill is 
passed.

HB 2386- 2 -House Bill Analysis


